MINUTES OF THE NEWTON SOLNEY ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON FRIDAY 11th MARCH 2016 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL
Present:   Cllr. D.Smith (Chairman), Cllr. G. Plowman, Cllr. J. Shorthouse, Cllr. J. Coussins, Cllr. D.May, 
Cllr. K.Haines 
In attendance – R. Parker (Clerk), Cllr. L. Chilton and Cllr. P. Smith
Public Participation
Cllr. L. Chilton announced that Cllr. P. Smith was now the new Chairman of the South Derbyshire Conservative Association – congratulations were given by the Parish Councillors.
Cllr.P. Smith detailed various meetings to be held in the Council Chamber, Swadlincote:-

Spring Wedding Fayre – 3rd April 10.00 – 4.00

Severn Trent – 6th April 4.00-6.00pm


Parish Liaison Meeting – 6th April 6.00-8.00pm


Public Health and Local Authority – 13th April 6.00pm


Crime and anti-social behavior – 11th May – 6.00pm

Following a comment regarding cars parking on pavements particularly close to the school Cllr. P. Smith offered to supply leaflets detailing discourteous parking.
Cllr..L. Chilton advised that if vehicles are parked on pavements a gap wide enough for a wheelchair should be left to enable access without pedestrians having to pass by on the road.  If a parishioner feels that a car is parked illegally a photograph showing the vehicle and its number should be forwarded to the authorities.

Cllr.L. Chilton also confirmed that she could offer a grant of £600 from her allowance to help to pay for the cost a new notice board. 

PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION

1/3
Apologies for absence.
Received and accepted from  Cllr.F. Hill
2/3
Variation in order of business
No change deemed necessary
3/3
Declarations of members interest – 
None declared 
4/3       Planning Applications and decisions


New applications


Pruning of trees – Newton Road – No objection








Existing applications



High Bank, Trent Lane – to be decided

School, Trent Lane – to be decided

13 Blacksmiths Lane – approved

Dale Farm – to be decided

Appeal for Bladon Fields development – hearing held – decision due by 26th April 2016
5/3
To confirm the Minutes of the previous meeting held on 13th February 2016 
These were circulated, read and approved – Proposed by Cllr. J. Coussins and seconded by Cllr. D Smith
6/3
To determine which items of the agenda should be taken with the public excluded. 
No change deemed necessary
7/3
Outstanding Matters.

Defibrillator training for existing and new responders will be arranged by the Clerk– details to be  placed on the notice board and on the Parish Council website.

Following a request from local residents the willow tree alongside the river has been trimmed back to a specification supplied by the tree expert at South Derbyshire D.C. 
8/3       Clerks Report.

A specification of various items of outside fitness equipment was circulated to the councillors for consideration prior to possible installation as a trim trail on the recreation  ground.   A grant towards the cost would be available from the Big Lottery Fund

Mr. Dick Falder who was a past councillor has his 90th Birthday on 17th March – A birthday card was signed by the Parish Council.


As the Parish Councils notice board has been removed from the old Post Office the clerk had achieved a quotation for its replacement which is slightly larger to more efficiently display typical A4 notices - £1000  Proposed by Cllr. J. Shorthouse and seconded by Cllr. K. Haines that the new board be ordered – unanimous agreement. A grant of £600 has been offered by Cllr. L. Chilton – our sincere thanks was given.   Possible proposed site would be the entrance to the Bricklayers Arms. 
9/3 
Chairmans Report


No comments
10/3
Reports from Councillors

Cllr. J. Shorthouse suggested a planter should be purchased to stop vehicles parking on a grass verge.


Proposed by Cllr. D. May and seconded by Cllr. J. Coussins - Unanimous

The Clerk to discuss with the local Horticultural Society who may help in planting 

Cllr. J. Shorthouse advised that the Village Hall AGM would be held on 5th April.


The Hall has been reserved for the referendum on 23rd June.


Current Village Hall accounts are not available.


A plant sale will be held on 21st May


Bowls on the bowling green will restart on 21st May – new members welcome. 



11/3
Queens Birthday Celebrations

The Newton Solney Sporting Club has produced a schedule of their arrangements for the celebrations on the Recreation Ground which was discussed by the Councillors.   It was felt that a dog show might be giving the wrong impression to dog owners considering the amount of dog fouling within the parish.  It was also thought that it could help to educate the irresponsible dog owners.  It was suggested that a tarpaulin and sawdust should be laid to act as a dog toilet area and the organisers should be responsible for disinfecting and cleaning of the site.    The Clerk will discuss the situation with Denis Bateman (dog warden) at SDDC
12/3    Areas of improvement/streetscape


Cllr. D. May felt that the three red and green highways signs were requiring smartening.  The Clerk will make enquiries.

The poor road surfaces of Cricket Close, Newton Close and Mill Close have not received attention
13/3
Bus Shelter Replacement

The possible replacement is still being considered.
14/3
Finance

Cheque requiring approval:    R. Parker


Allowable expenses 

£19.50






R. Parker


Salary



£984.98






H.M. R & C


Income Tax


£246.25






Melbourne Tree Serv.

Cut back Willow

£582.00





Computer Lifeline

lap top and printer

£639.95

To consider requests under s 137       -     None received.

15/3      Date & Time of next meeting 
-    Friday April 8th 2016 at 7.45pm


 Details of any planning applications for planning consent will be available for viewing at 7.30 pm
.e is on he Vari
